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Committee on Human Research 
(for member terms from January 1, 2026 through December 31, 2028)

The Committee on Human Research (CHR) will have two vacancies in 2026, each for a three-year term. Nominations will be accepted in 2025, with the new members seated on January 1, 2026.

The Committee encourages nominations of psychologists for the two slates identified below:

Slate 1: Psychologist with expertise in developmental research across the lifespan, focusing on either child or adult development, or both.

Slate 2: Applied Psychologist working in industry, government, or the non-profit sector. 

The charge of the Committee on Human Research (CHR) is:
· To facilitate the conduct of, and training in, scientifically and ethically responsible research involving humans and establish and maintain cooperative relations with organizations sharing common interests.
· To examine issues related to the ethics of, and regulatory requirements for, research involving humans and disseminate accurate information about such research.
· To develop and disseminate guidelines for protecting the rights and welfare of humans involved in research and consult on the implementation of these guidelines.
· The Committee reports to Council through the Board of Scientific Affairs.

The Committee encourages the nominations, including self-nominations, of members whose identities and expertise represent the breadth of perspective of the field and practice of psychology and diversity of APA’s membership (e.g., ethnicity, race, culture, gender, gender identity, age, career stage, persons with different ability status, sexual orientation, and geographic location).

Currently, the CHR meets quarterly, virtually, for one hour to review and plan for Committee initiatives. In addition, the Committee may meet once in the Spring for a two-day in-person meeting. The in-person meeting is held at APA headquarters in Washington, DC, and members’ travel, lodging, and meal expenses are covered by the Committee’s budget.

The Committee has adopted APA’s Strategic Priorities and also the priorities outlined by the APA Science Directorate: 
These include (1) positioning psychology as a 21st Century Science, (2) realizing psychology as a hub science, (3) using psychological science to guide policy decisions, (4) increasing the public understanding of psychological science, and (5) celebrating diversity and equity. In furtherance of this last priority, the CHR encourages nominations from those representing all genders, races, ethnicities, career stages, etc.

Note: 




Note: APA is engaged in a process of transformation, placing a much greater emphasis on making an impact that clearly benefits society and improves lives. In February 2024 the Council of Representatives revised and adopted its 2019 strategic plan that sets APA’s organizational priorities for the next three to five years.  APA groups actively collaborate across APA to align the work of elected and appointed leaders, staff, and the broader membership in service of advancing the strategic plan. Given the importance of this approach to the Association’s strategic priorities, APA encourages nominees to review the strategic plan to become familiar with the larger context in which their expertise and interests will contribute to APA's success.




